AOA Tokyo Declaration 2008

We, all the delegates of the participating member associations of the Asian Ostomy Association (AOA), their families, medical doctors, ET/WOC nurses, ostomy appliance manufacturers and many advocates of Asian ostomates, assembled in Tokyo on November 14th to 16th 2008, for the 6th AOA Conference, note with deep concern that many of the Asian ostomates face various difficulties in achieving better Quality of Life, even though some enjoy comparatively good service and care in some countries;

Inspired by the presentations, speeches and discussions at the Conference which focused on the needs of stable national organizations of ostomates, peer support schemes, more trained medical and nursing professionals, development of affordable quality ostomy appliances, social awareness and governmental support, centrally and locally;

Acknowledging the importance of the survey on the actual situation of world ostomates, conducted and reported by the Japan Ostomy Association, Inc. (JOA) in 2007 to 2008;

Appreciating the efforts made by the young ostomates who have organized a special Forum to discuss the particular problems they face and to establish their Asian network in the framework of 20/40 Focus Group of the International Ostomy Association (IOA);

Convinced that friendship and solidarity of Asian Ostomates were strengthened and deepened during the Conference;

Recalling the principles of IOA’s Charter of Ostomates’ Rights, Constitution, missions and activities of IOA and AOA;

Extending deep gratitude to the efforts of JOA, the host association, to have made the Tokyo Conference big success;

Hereby adopt the following to achieve better Quality of Life of Asian ostomates and make it possible for them to “Lead Happy Lives to the Full”; 

1. All the Asian ostomates will unite under the AOA, and all the member associations of AOA will further deepen and broaden relationships and mutual cooperation within the AOA mission and activities.

2. We will not hesitate to give necessary support and advice to the ostomates to form their group or association where they are left without any peer support or social care.

3. We strongly recommend the medical and nursing professionals to extend their helping hands to every ostomate who suffers various complications, health and social problems.

4. We expect responsible agencies and medical professionals to make every effort to increase the number of qualified surgeons and nurses in all the Asian countries, to achieve the above. 

5. We appeal all the Asian governments to consider the urgent needs of ostomates and make plans for governmental support and implementation.

6. We urge the ostomy appliance manufacturers to develop quality products that are affordable and available for ostomates with low incomes.

7. We will use every opportunity to make our societies aware of the existence and needs of ostomates.  

This Declaration was adopted by the 11th House of Delegates Meeting on November 15th 2008 at the 6th AOA Conference in Tokyo, and endorsed by the participants of the Symposium on the final day of the Conference.

